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College notices 

1.   VOTER REGISTRATION 
 
Unless you’ve registered to vote since July 2016 – you will not be able to vote 
in the 2017 General Election!! 
 
Registering online takes less than 5 minutes – do it here now: gov.uk/register-
to-vote 
 
If you want to check if you are registered to vote in Oxford, you can ring the 
City Council on 01865 249811 
 

2.   Clare College, Cambridge - May Ball Ticket Offer 

“My name is Leo, and I’m the President of the Clare May Ball in Cambridge 
this year, to take place on 19th June.  
 
I’ve been is talks with Eoin, the JCR president of Oriel College, Clare's sister 
college, and I offered them some tickets to attend the ball. He mentioned that 
his college was quite close with yours. Around 20 Oriel students have taken up 
the offer, however in order to fill a bus, we would to find 30 more students 
from Oxford who wanted to come to our ball too. 
 



I’m therefore writing to offer students from your college the chance to 
purchase tickets to the Clare May Ball 2017. With unlimited food from around 
the world, drinks flowing all night, 4 music stages and much more, this ball is 
more like a one night festival, and is set to be a brilliant night. 
 
You can find out much more by viewing our website: www.claremayball.com 
 
and our Facebook page: www.facebook.com/claremayball2017” 

Events 

1.   Regent's Fling Bar Committee 
 
This is a reminder that the deadline of 17th May is fast approaching for Regent’s 
Park College’s ‘The Alchemist’s Ball’, which is still recruiting students to work 
behind the bar at this year’s ball on 10th June 2017 (Saturday, 7th week). 
 
Following recent concerns, we will now be paying staff £7.20, meaning that 
everyone – regardless of age – will be paid the minimum wage for a 25 year old 
or above. The bars’ working hours will be from 19:00 until 02:00.Staff will get 
a 20-minute break for every 2 hours of work, with refreshments provided. 
As added incentive to work hard and in recognition of the intensity of the 
work, we offer an extra hour's wage (£7.20), as a possible bonus for good 
work. 
 
We are also looking for an experienced Bar Manager. This is a position of 
responsibility, with a higher bonus in recognition. Applicants for this position 
must have extensive experience and be willing to manage the bar team and two 
bars, as well as liaise with the Ball chairs on the night. We are 
preferably looking for a graduate student for this position but will accept 
undergraduate applications if they have the required experience. 
 
Furthermore, we are looking to recruit a Deputy Bar Manager, with the 
specific job of overseeing the cocktail bar at the start of the night, before 
working alongside the remaining bar staff after the closure of the cocktail bar 
and to liaise with the Bar Manager. This role will also receive an increased 
bonus. 
 
Bar staff will not have access to the event as a guest and we would expect you 
to work hard and in a professional manner. 
 



To apply please email your CV, highlighting any relevant bar/waiting work 
experience, to Sam, the Ball Committee's Bar 
Manager (sam.haden@regents.ox.ac.uk) by Wednesday of 4th week (17th May). 
Please state in your email whether you wish to apply for the general committee 
or for the position of Bar Manager/Deputy Bar Manager. Our team will then 
review the applications, and conduct a brief face-to-face meeting with 
successful applicants on Saturday of 4th week (20th May). Sam will let you 
know whether or not you have been successful by Sunday of 5th week (21nd 
May). 
 

2.   Oxford Africa Conference 2017 
 
May 19-20  
Blatvanik School of Government 
Tickets on sale on website: http://www.oxfordafricaconference.com/ 
 

3.   The 2 Trillionth Tonne: Consequences of Severe Climate Change in 2100 
 
We have assembled an exciting, high-profile panel to paint a picture of the 
environmental, social and economic realities of a 2100 world which has faced 
severe climate change. The panel includes: 
 
Achim Steiner: Administrator of the United Nations Development 
Programme and former Executive Director of the United Nations 
Environment Programme 
 
Nicholas Crane: President of the Royal Geographical Society and Presenter of 
BBC’s ‘Coast’ 
 
Professor Timothy Lenton: Chair in Climate Change & Earth System Science 
at University of Exeter 
 
The discussion will be followed by a free drinks reception.  
 
Registration is not necessary, but highly recommended as we anticipate 
this to be a very popular event. Register here: https://goo.gl/ZH7R2Q 
 
Facebook event page: https://www.facebook.com/events/256288118165806/ 

Arts and journalism 



1.   EMS production - Merrily We Roll along 
 
From Wednesday 17th to Saturday 20th May 
The Nun's Garden, The Queen's College 
  
Tickets can be purchased here: https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/merrily-oxford  

 


